January 6th, 2016
Division 12
January Newsletter

Dear Parents;

Hopefully everyone had a restful and happy holiday.  It has been busy on the first week back and the students seem excited to learn about everything.

	What We Are Looking at This Month:

Math: 

In math we have been studying addition.  We have looked at concepts like “one more” and plus 0.  Later on in the month we will think about doubles and begin subtraction.

Reading:

The students are growing every day in their reading skills.  Continue to read every day with your child for at least 15 minutes.  It is still important for you to read some of the time to model fluency and other reading skills, but your child should be reading most of that 15 minutes to you.  Be sure that your child is choosing “Just Right Books” when reading independently.  A book that is too hard, or has too many unfamiliar words, can be frustrating and the child will be able to recall little of what was read.  A book that is too easy will not offer opportunities to use reading strategies and therefore increase vocabulary and reading skills.  Please see the attached copy of “Selecting a Just Right Book”.  It will give you a good idea of how to help your child pick appropriate books at his or her level.  Also remember, people read for enjoyment; your child may start a book and realize that for some reason he or she does not like that book and may move on to another book; children will attempt books that seem too hard if it is something he or she is truly interested in; and don’t worry if he or she is drawn to books that he or she has read many time before, this increases confidence and fluency.
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	Theme:

The next few weeks will be very busy and theme rich.  This week we are thinking about Winter, snow and winter activities.  In the beginning of February, we will be studying Chinese New Year and Valentine’s Day.  


School Activity Day:

January 25th we will be participating in a School Activity Day.  Most likely we will be going skating.  I will give you more details at a later date.  If you are available, please come join us.   

	Wednesdays:

Because of a minor, personal, medical issue I will be on leave on Wednesdays until further notice.  The teacher who will take over Wednesdays for me is yet to be determined, but I assure you, whomever the person may be, we will work closely to ensure the children have a positive, seamless experience.  I look forward to returning full time as soon as possible.  Thank you for your understanding and patience.  


Some Dates to Remember:

January 25th

School Activity Day
February 5th

Chinese New Year Celebration

February 8th

Family Day Holiday
February 19th

District Professional Day
Please feel free to contact me at the school with any questions you might have.  Have a great week!
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Sincerely,
Mrs. C. Hartman

